
Come, Lord!
January 10, 2009
If the rolling crash of finance and economics will help to
pull families together and even impose some hunger, it will be
a  blessing,  a  blessing  in  disguise  maybe,  but  still  a
blessing, if one listens to what a family physician practising
medicine in the Eastern United States has to say about the
current  state  of  his  patients.  Here  are  a  few  of  his
observations (more may appear in an upcoming issue of the
“Angelus”):

“There is a war on fertility taking place. A soft eugenic war,
which chooses who lives, is being waged against the American
people,  according  to  a  Fabian  program  of  gradualism  and
incrementalism, to get rid of social problems, e.g. poverty
and old age, by getting rid of the people! Contaminated food
and water serve in this war. Also anti-depressant pills, all
of which stop the reproductive function. Sperm counts are way
down.

“Our food is no good, and people know it. The more natural
diet of poor people is healthier than that of the well-to-do.
When deer face a choice between natural corn and manipulated
corn, they make straight for the natural corn! Hispanics and
blacks still have some common sense, but the disintegration of
the family amongst the white people is causing a loneliness,
loneliness, loneliness, which is pushing them to eat their
unnatural food for comfort. Cases of diabetes have doubled in
the last ten years. Recently I had in my office a 14-year old
weighing in at 393 lbs! And youngsters like him are more and
more common. People are overfed yet undernourished. Children
fed in the way they are being fed today will not live. Drugs
like  Ritalin  only  calm  them  down  externally  because  they
stimulate them internally. Modern pills are dangerous, liable
to upset people’s brain-chemistry for ever, like in the Soviet
Gulag. As a patient said to me recently, ‘I just don’t feel
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right any more’.

“But  the  genocide  is  not  only  physical.  People  are  being
deprived of their faith as of their nutrition. The slow, rich,
Catholic culture is going, going, gone, to be replaced by a
toxic Protestant anti-culture, pushing frenetic parents, for
instance, to orchestrate their children’s lives at such a fast
pace that they cannot grow normally, and their attention span
is destroyed. People are profoundly out-matched by this anti-
culture. They do not stand a chance. They cannot listen any
more. They can only believe what they see on television. They
are despondent, but it is tough for anyone like me to go up
against what is supposed to be “science” in the attention-
deficit culture.

“The Novus Ordo religion is no help because it is part of the
problem! It is saturated in female hormones, and has nothing
with which to go up against the anti-culture. I completely
understand that to get through to the modern world, Heaven may
need to resort to a miraculous world-wide Warning, such as we
were told of at Garabandal in the 1960’s. Such a warning fits
the condition of my patients like a key fits a lock.” End of
doctor’s quote.

Come, crash! Come, Warning! Come, Lord Jesus! (Apoc. XXII, 20)

Kyrie eleison.


